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PLACE:

Delaware Center for Horticulture
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January 24, 2005

PURPOSE:

To discuss the Trolley Square design project

DISCUSSION ITEMS:

1. Jon Hermes opened the meeting with an overview of the project describing what will be constructed during Phase 1 of the project.

2. Mr. Hermes reviewed the two alternatives proposed for the Trolley Square Parking lot.  The first alternative keeps the current layout and removes two parking spots to place two trees and pedestrian openings; this provides for a total of four trees between Clayton and Dupont Streets with an additional tree being placed at each corner.  The will be a two foot buffer, landscaped with shrubs, between the sidewalk and parking lot. Loading operations will continue as they do today.   The second alternative restripes the parking lot to create a double-parking lane in the center of the parking lot and a wider landscaped area between the sidewalk and parking lot.  The frontage will have a row of 9-10 trees and numerous shrubs along it.  Loading will be done in a designated spot on Clayton and Dupont Streets (this must be approved by the City).

At an earlier meeting with some of the merchants in the shopping center the merchants preferred the first alternative due to concerns about the loading and parking operations.  The stakeholders at this meeting decided that Alternative #2 is the better choice, despite its higher cost, and have pledged to discuss the alternative with the merchants who attend the first meeting.

McCormick Taylor will continue the design assuming alternative #2 is the preferred choice.  Jeff Flynn will contact Mr. Hermes within a week if there are any concerns with getting approval of alternative #2 with the merchants.

3. Mr. Hermes presented a proposal from Conectiv regarding the removal of two poles along the southern side of Delaware Avenue.  This would result in the need for private electrician to reconnect a service since the service will become underground and the addition of two pedestrian lights on the southern side of the road.  Bestfield properties, which is investigating purchasing the building will try to get a rough estimate for the electrician’s cost.  The estimated cost of Conectiv’s work will be approximately $50,000-$60,000.  

The group wanted to have Conectiv remove the two poles despite the additional cost.  They felt that it was a primary objective of the project.  McCormick Taylor will meet with Conectiv to review their proposal and update the lighting plans accordingly.  Conectiv will also be asked if they could paint any remaining poles black.

4. Mr. Hermes explained the funding concerns for the project.  The original scope had the project just doing one side of the Dupont Street intersection, but the proposed design covers the work to the entire intersection.  As of the current plan, there is an approximate shortfall of $200,000 to complete the entire intersection.  The Group decided to contact the local Legislators to try to obtain more money to complete the entire intersection.  The other option is to scale the project back to the original scope, which the committee did not want to do if possible.

5. Mr. Hermes reviewed the project’s anticipated schedule with the group.  The plans are scheduled to be completed in March and the project advertised by DelDOT in April 2005.  This will result in a late summer start of construction, most likely in August of 2005.

These are the draft official meeting minutes as reported by Jonathan Hermes.  If there are any comments or questions please contact me.  If no comments are received by February 4, 2005 these minutes will become the final meeting minutes.

